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ioured personnel carriers of the Royal 22nd Regiment take part in NATO
's in southern Germany. This type of equipment is limited under thte terms of
'eaty. Canadian Forces photo by Sgt. Rick Sanschagrin

forces stationed outside of a state's ter-
ritory. The goal was to lower the level of
confrontation in central Europe by forc-
ing some redeployment of forces to the
rear, and by constraining the USSR's
ability to mobilize massive quantities of
additional forces on its own territory for
an attack on the West.

While essential to Western security,
these two proposaIs were viewed as
show-stoppers: measures which, on past
experience, the Soviet leadership could
not easily accept. When these were in
fact accepted by the USSR just two
months later, the West was provided
with the most striking evidence available
that CFE was to be a serious negotiation
with realistic prospects of an early agree-
ment. Despite this evidence, the cail by
NATO Heads of Govemnment at the
Brussels Summit in May 1989 for the
conclusion of a treaty in 1990 appeared
overly optimistic.

Events in late 1989 led to a virtual col-
lapse of the WTO and essentially
removed the threat of surprise attack
from the East. As far as the West was
concerned, this fulfilled one key objec-
tive of the CFE mandate. At the same
time, these developrnents seriously coin-
plicated the negotiation. NATO's open-
ing proposal had been based on the con-
cept of a collective responsibility for col-
lective ceilings and thresholds and, by
implication, on the continued existence
of two military alliances. It was feared
that the effective dissolution of one of
the alliances could potentially upset the
entire framework of the negotiation.
Fortunately, the new govemments of
Eastern Europe saw their long-termn
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